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The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long Island ABATE board and it’s members. 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members.  
Long Island ABATE supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists.  
Long Island ABATE does not endorse any products or services oth-
er than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

Long Island ABATE 
 

You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Hello Everyone, 

 

 Here we are in 2025 and last year seems like a blur. I hope Everyone 

had a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season as well as a Happy New 

Year. We did so many things last year and here is the recap. The year 

started out with the swearing in of the Board at our January meeting, 

some of us attended ABATE of New York’s Business seminar, immedi-

ately following that some of the Board attended ABATE of Pennsylva-

nia’s L&L (legislative & leadership) seminar. Both events are Network-

ing and Educational opportunities where we get together with many other likeminded in-

dividuals and discuss current and upcoming legislation as well as sharpen our skills at vari-

ous workshops. After that we had various speakers at our membership meetings including 

a Crash Statistics report from Suffolk Count Highway Department Officers. April was our 

Motorcycle Safety and Awareness at the H. Lee Denison Bldg., where we teamed up with 

OTRA and Big Apple Motorcycle Schools as well as Suffolk Count Police department, the 

Shark Radio station and Twisted Cycles for a day of education and an Escorted ride to the 

Riverhead Elks Lodge. The event was great, and it helped raise money for our awareness 

campaign. May was busy as well, we attended the NCOM (National Coalition of Motorcy-

clists) convention in Kansas City Missouri. There we met with many Motorcycle Clubs and 

organizations from around the country as well as members of the MRF and the AMA. There 

were many breakout sessions there as well as information shared by all. Next up we met 

with representatives from over 35 states in Washington D.C. for Bikers in the Beltway led by 

the MRF (Motorcycle Riders Foundation), there we lobbied our congressmen and senators 

with our issues with current and upcoming Motorcycle related legislation. We had a record 

turnout there and we encourage others to get involved and see how the system works. 

With the blink of an eye June was upon us. We held our Veterans Appreciation Run in 

which we raised funds for our Veterans distribution. The ride went well thanks to Southamp-

ton police and all the helpful volunteers. The following weekend we had a visit from the 

USA Patriots AKA the Wounded Warrior Amputee Softball Team. With the help of others, we 

were able to escort the team to the ballfield in Moriches from their hotel in Hauppauge, 

truly a great experience and is very recommended if you have never met them or attend-

ed their games. In between all these and other events we had many booths set up and 

spread Motorcycle Awareness in the community. We planned and held our Annual Cam-

pout at Cathedral pines park, which was a great event. Over 200 people attended and 

had a great time. We Had Live Music, a Chili cookoff, and Motorcycle games. If you have-

n’t attended, I highly recommend it, even if you don’t camp, it is an awesome event. Sep-

tember was not only back to school for the kids, but it was also back to business for us. We 

attended the MOTM (Meeting of the Minds) Conference in St Louis Missouri. There we met 

with many Motorcycle Rights organizations from across the country and the MRF to con-

firm the 2025 Legislative agenda for this year’s Bikers in the Beltway, as well as attend more 

workshops to sharpen our skills. November was Kicked off with our St Mary’s Food and Toy 

Run. 
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 The attendance was great as well as the generosity of the attendees. Suffolk County Sher-

iffs and Southold police department provided us with a Safe escort to St Mary’s church 

from the Riverhead Elks Lodge. The following week, at our Membership Meeting we held 

our Veterans Appreciation Dinner at the Elks Lodge in Centereach. The Elks sponsored the 

food for the event, and we had the honor of having Lyza Paradise sing our National An-

them and God Bless America at the event. We, with the help of the biker community and 

others were able to raise and Distribute $110,000 Dollars this year to local Veterans here on 

Long Island. Right after the dinner we held our Membership meeting closing out nomina-

tions and had our election. I am pleased to announce the Board was reelected for 2025. 

There will be some new appointed positions including Donations coordinator and Sear-

gent at Arms. Our first meeting will be held January 14th at the Elks lodge in Centereach, 

doors open 630, meeting begins at 730. 

 December was our Holiday party hosted by Frogzz Bar and Grill in Yaphank. We had a 

great evening with many people in attendance and music was provided by Todd the Gui-

tar Man and Caitlyn. It was a great way to end the year with friends and our motorcycle 

family. The following day many attended our National Cemeteries to lay wreaths on the 

graves of our Veterans. Immediately after we took the ABATE Truck and picked up toys for 

Robin from Frogzz’s Toy Drive around the Lake. We filled the truck completely with toys and 

bicycles from many local establishments in the community to benefit the children of Sa-

chem Schools. 

 We continue to attend and present at High School Drivers education classes. We present-

ed at over 75 last year and are on track to do 100 this year. It is such a great thing to 

reach these young drivers” Before the Bad Habits Form”. We Have a 90 min Power point 

presentation thanks to Bruce LePorte from The Traveling Memorial Wall for Fallen Bikers, 

which shows many driving situations, and we discuss them in detail including how to avoid 

them, making them better drivers and making the roads safer for motorcyclists as well. If 

you would like to be part of the presentation crew and make a difference please reach 

out, we would love to have you. If you would like to see us in your school reach out to us 

as well. 

 I would like to thank each and everyone for your support and I am looking forward to this 

year. We have a few things in the works for some social activities as well, keep an eye out 

for emails and Facebook for updates. 

 As always Long Island ABATE is looking for input and participation from members to better 

the organization as well as volunteers to help us maintain and grow the organization, while 

protecting the rights of motorcyclists and trying to keep us safe. If you would like to get 

more involved or have ideas, please reach out to me or any Board Member. We would 

love to have you and or your input. 

Thank You for your continued support. 

 

Together we can make a Difference 
 

Ride safe and Be Well 

Chris Beckhans 
President of Long Island ABATE 

chrisliabate@gmail.com / (516) 381-1531 

mailto:chrisliabate@gmail.com
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As the website manager for Long Island ABATE, I am 

proud to reflect on another year of dedicated service 

and community impact. Volunteering my time and skills to 

this organization has been a deeply rewarding experi-

ence, and I am continually inspired by the collective ef-

forts of our members and supporters. 
Why I Volunteer 

My journey with Long Island ABATE began with a simple desire to give back to my riding commu-

nity and support a cause that resonates with my values. Long Island ABATE is more than just an 

organization; it is a family of passionate individuals committed to advocating for the rights and 

safety of motorcyclists. Our mission to promote motorcycle awareness, safety, and education is 

crucial in ensuring that all riders can enjoy the freedom of the open road while staying safe. 

Volunteering for Long Island ABATE allows me to contribute to a cause that directly impacts the 

lives of motorcyclists in our community. Whether it’s through organizing events, raising awareness, 

or providing resources and support, every effort we make helps to create a safer environment for 

riders. The camaraderie and sense of purpose I feel when working with fellow volunteers and 

members is unparalleled, and it motivates me to continue dedicating my time and energy to this 

cause. 
Looking Forward to 2025 

As we look ahead to 2025, I am filled with optimism and excitement for the future of Long Island 

ABATE. We have several initiatives and projects in the pipeline that promise to further our mission 

and expand our reach. Here are a few things I am particularly looking forward to: 

1. Enhanced Safety Programs: We plan to introduce new safety programs and workshops aimed 

at educating both motorcyclists and the general public about road safety and best practices. 

These initiatives will help reduce accidents and promote a culture of mutual respect on the 

roads. 

2. Community Engagement: Strengthening our ties with the community remains a top priority. 

We will be attending more community events, rides, and fundraisers to bring people together 

and raise awareness about our cause. These events not only foster a sense of community but al-

so provide valuable opportunities for outreach and education. 

3. Advocacy and Legislation: Continuing our advocacy efforts, we aim to work closely with local 

and state legislators to push for laws and regulations that protect motorcyclists’ rights and en-

hance road safety. Our goal is to ensure that the voices of motorcyclists are heard and consid-

ered in policy-making processes. 

Membership Growth: Expanding our membership base is essential for sustaining our efforts and 

achieving our goals. A larger membership base means more resources and a stronger collective 

voice. 

In conclusion, volunteering for Long Island ABATE has been an incredibly fulfilling experience, 

and I am grateful for the opportunity to contribute to such a meaningful cause. As we close out 

this year and look forward to the next, I am confident that with the continued support of our 

dedicated members and volunteers, we will achieve even greater success in 2025. Together, we 

can make a difference and ensure that the roads are safer for all motorcyclists. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to Long Island ABATE. Here’s to a safe 

and prosperous new year! 

 

 

Margaret “AKA” Momma Duke’s 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

From the 

My name is Lisa Sheil and I have been Abate’s Secretary for the last year.  This last 

year has shown me what this organization does and how it opens its hearts to Veter-

ans as well as our community.  From our own Awareness Run to the Veteran’s Run, 

Abate has not only raised awareness in the community but is now raising awareness 

at Driver’s Education classes for the next generation of driver’s and motorcycle en-

thusiasts.   While the road may be long and have many ups and downs, together 

we can make a difference.   

Wishing you and your family a very Merry Christmas and a healthy and prosperous 

New Year.  

Lisa Sheil 

Abate Secretary.  

From the 

Hello everyone. My name is Donna Fowler I have been your membership officer 

since 2023. This position is to maintain our current membership database, as well as 

answer any questions or concerns in a timely manner. 

I cannot believe that 2024 has come to end. It was great seeing everyone at the 

Abate Christmas Party. We would like to say thank you to all that volunteered their 

help and support this past year. I would like to thank everyone for allowing me con-

tinue to be your membership officer gain for 2025.  

Should anyone have any questions or concerns please contact me at the following: 

membership@longislandabate.org 

call or text me : 6311-897-4242 

 

We look forward to seeing everyone out in the community this year. 

LET’S MAKE 2025 AMAZING 

mailto:membership@longislandabate.org
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Greetings all members of Long Island ABATE! 

 

By the time you read this Christmas will be over, but the good 

cheer and kindness of the holiday will still be with us! 

As we enter the new year 2025 I want to wish you and your family 

my best wishes for a very good year ahead! As a recap of some 

of the meetings I attended was the Nassau County Traffic and 

Safety Board meetings. There I met with all the law enforcement 

officers from the various villages within Nassau County. They all 

gave their opinion on traffic violations, particularly DWI and DUI. 

But currently the law as written for DUI is poorly written and therefore hard to en-

force. Motorists must be aware of safety zone speed cameras too! 

 

I also attend the Suffolk County safety and traffic board meeting which are some-

what different than the Nassau counterpart! The meeting is better structured and 

representatives from Suffolk County Departments participate. 

 

I’m sure most of you attend our monthly meetings and many attend the different 

runs we have. They are all very successful but the St. Mary’s run was maybe the 

most outstanding! We raised and donated over $12,500 dollars worth of food and 

toys!! 

 

I attended a Veterans holiday celebration and met a 100-year-old  WWII guy, Wow 

he was in great shape ! The year wrapped up with attending the LI ABATE Holiday 

Party! What a great event where all motorcyclists can enjoy an evening out! My last 

duty was to lay wreaths on graves of our deceased veterans in Calverton National 

Cemetery! 

 

Hoping you all have a Happy and Healthy New Year! Until next month, 

 

Nick 
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Article by ...Josephine... 2
nd

 VP Long Island ABATE 

 

 

Hello everyone! Happy 2025! 

 I can't believe another year has passed us by! I hope everyone enjoy the holi-

days with their family friends and loved ones! I'd like to take a quick step back 

to 2024. A year in review because it went by so fast and we were at so many 

different events! We had started off the year picking all our calendar events and 

getting all our dates in order as we usually do. Then it was start working on the 

handbook making sure all events and flyers were in for the year. Then we 

kicked the year with the Safety and Awareness Run and kept hitting the ground 

running! Here are some pictures that I hope everyone enjoys from some of the 

highlights of the year. They included the Safety and Awareness Run, the Veter-

ans Run that we do every year, our Annual Campout, distribution of our funds to 

the Veterans organizations, St Mary's Toy and Food Run, and let's not forget 

our Holiday party! I saw through many pictures that it was a great success 

again! Sorry I missed it! And in between all that was going on there were bike 

night events, and just being out in the community supporting events! I would 

like to thank everyone in the motorcycle community for always coming together 

and always showing support when needed! I feel very honored being a part of 

this community! I look forward for new and exciting things to come in 2025 as 

we kick off yet another year together! 

 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

  

 
CARB 

Withdraws Electric Motorcycle Plan  

 

December 6, 2024 - Washington DC  

 

Friday, in a dramatic move, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) 

announced they would not be proceeding with proposed standards re-

quiring half of all new motorcycles sold in the state be electric within the 

next decade. In a statement, CARB said, “The proposed amendments to 

on-road motorcycles (ONMC) emission standards and test procedures 

and adoption of new provisions relating to ONMCs have been with-

drawn.” 

 

This is a major victory for those who believe consumers should be free to 

choose whatever engine type they want. This move to withdraw the pro-

posed plan comes after two hearings, one in January and one in Octo-

ber on this topic were canceled. 

 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) is pleased by CARB's decision to 

withdraw its plan to mandate the sale of electric motorcycles. MRF Presi-

dent, Kirk “Hardtail” Willard stated, “It’s nice to see policymakers admit a 

mistake and withdraw a plan that was flawed from the outset.” He also 

added a note of caution, “Let’s remember CARB reserves the right to ad-

just, amend and resubmit similar plans like this in the future. We won a 

battle, but the war rages on. We must stay vigilant, in defense of the in-

ternal combustion engine.” 
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Twelve Motorcyclist New Year Resolutions to Consider 

 

It’s early January and not many motorcyclists are riding these days, especially those 

living in the Northern States.  Maybe some of those riders engage in snow-related 

activities like snowmobiling, downhill or cross country skiing, or snowboarding.  Most 

are just dreaming of days with clear roads, mild temperatures, no rain, light winds, 

and a few hours to exercise their right wrist. 

 

So, if you’re home-bound due to the season and can’t even get out to the garage 

to just sit on your ride and dream of warmer days ahead, what can you do? 

 

How about making (and keeping) one or more New Year resolutions related to mo-

torcycling? 

 

Of course, browsing paper or online catalogs of motorcycle accessories is a favorite 

time-killer for many, but just adding more chrome or more lights doesn’t really im-

prove the quality of your ride, does it? 

 

And watching an endless stream of YouTube video clips or streaming channels 

about motorcycling doesn’t necessarily make you a better rider, does it? 

 

So perhaps it comes down to this – what can you do in the dead of winter to im-

prove the riding season ahead?  Glad you asked; here are a few suggestions. 

 

Resolution #1: Training.  Perhaps the single most important resolution you can make 

to improve your riding season is to complete some form of two- or three-wheeled 

training.  We are fortunate to have several excellent training courses available in 

Georgia from the Department of Safety, Division of Motor Vehicles Motorcycle Rider 

Training (MRT) Three hands-on courses, such as the Basic RiderCourse (BRC), Inter-

mediate RiderCourse (IRC), and Experienced RiderCourse (ERC), offer motorcyclists 

of all skill levels opportunities to learn more and ride better under the watchful guid-

ance of seasoned Rider Coaches. 
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Resolution #2: Coaching.  Speaking of Rider Coaches, the MRT Program is always in 

need of more experienced motorcyclists willing to share their knowledge and ex-

pertise as Rider Coaches in the three courses.  

 

 

Resolution #3: Supporting others.  Consider taking rider education to another level 

by offering to cover the BRC, IRC, or ERC course tuition for a relative or a friend.  Es-

pecially for young novices, the BRC is an excellent introduction to two-wheeling.  

Early training helps guide riders to more enjoyable motorcycling adventures. 

 

Resolution #4: Your riding gear.  Get your riding gear ready for the new year.  Face 

it, gear in your closet, garage, or saddlebag could use some attention and perhaps 

replacement.  With so many sources for quality riding gear out there, getting a jump 

on a clean it/fix it/replace it routine now leaves more time for riding come spring. 

 

Resolution #5: Your ride.  Get the bike ready for the 2025 riding season while the 

weather and roads prevent you from enjoying any saddle time.  While mental and 

physical skills improvement is vital to reducing stress while riding, so is a properly 

maintained motorcycle.  The winter months provide ample time to review what 

needs attention before the new riding season begins.  It’s not just oil, filter, and tires – 

how about the chain/belt/shaft drive, steering head bearings, lights, fuses, cables, 

and anything else that might wear out as your ride ages?  

  

Resolution #6: Another or new ride.  Is there another bike or a replacement ride in 

your future?  If you’re considering a new ride, now might be a good time to visit the 

dealer(s) you trust to determine availability, cost, and delivery.  Planning modifica-

tions now to improve what you already have makes sense when the weather keeps 

you inside. 

 

Resolution #7: Insurance.  Could changes you made during the last riding season 

impact your insurance rate during the coming riding season?  If you modified your 

existing bike, you may have to increase your insurance coverage to protect your in-

vestment in case you experience a loss.  And some insurance companies offer a 

discount for motorcyclists who have completed a rider education course.  Check 

your policy and call your agent or company if you have questions. 

 

Resolution #8: Trip planning.  Maybe a friend, magazine, or online video suggested 

a multi-day journey that caught your attention.  Well, it’s never too early to start 

planning, especially if the ride is to a popular event or destination that fills up quickly 

when warm weather arrives and other riders catch the fever. 
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Resolution #9: ABATE membership.  If you’re reading this article, there’s a good 

chance you’re already a member of ABATE).  If so, thank you.  If you aren’t, why not 

join with fellow riders who care about motorcycling and its future?  Not only will you 

help the organization grow, but you’ll be adding your voice to those representing 

motorcyclists on legislative and regulatory issues in the capital.  There is strength in 

numbers and many voices make for more influence. 

 

Resolution #10: ABATE gift membership.  OK, you’re already a member and wonder-

ing what else you can do to grow ABATE – how about a gift membership?  If you ask 

around, you’re sure to find riders that aren’t members or that have never even 

heard of the ABATE.  Invite them to a meeting, give them our web address, or put a 

membership application in their hand.  Don’t have a spare application?  Grab a 

few at the next meeting and put them in your saddlebag. 

 

Resolution #11: MRF membership.  As important as membership in the ABATE  is to 

protecting your right to ride, renewing or joining in the MRF (Motorcycle Riders Foun-

dation; www.mrf.org) is just as critical to ensuring you, your children and grandchil-

dren, and the entire riding community have a strong voice in Washington, DC.  MRF 

events such as Bikers Inside the Beltway provide motorcycling activists a chance to 

lobby face-to-face with their US senators and representatives (and just as important-

ly, their staff) to make sure they know your position on topics of national and inter-

national interest, such as autonomous vehicles, ethanol-ladened fuels, highway in-

frastructure, and dozens of other topics that directly impact your safety and future.  

If you can’t join with fellow riders in Washington, DC in May, simply joining and sup-

porting the MRF helps others lobby in your place. 

 

Resolution #12: Rolling up your sleeves.  Among the many competing activities for 

your riding time, one that could pay back dividends to you, your organization, and 

the entire riding community is investing some of your time and talents in assisting the 

ABATE during events and other motorcycle-related events.  No matter how much 

time and talent you can spare, there is always room in the ABATE tent for more 

hands to lighten the load for all.  And if you find yourself wondering how you can 

support ABATE at a higher level, consider running for an elected position or joining 

the Board of Directors.  Any currently-serving officer or Board member can provide 

information to assist you in making an informed choice to step up. 

 

Tired yet?  Maybe, but you have several months of non-riding time to think and act 

on any number of the potential resolutions offered here.  After all, not all can do 

everything, but all can do something to make things better for themselves, others, 

and the riding community in the year ahead. 

 

Happy Holidays! 

http://www.mrf.org
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Understanding That "Caution" Isn't a Dirty Word  
In the motorcycling world, caution can seem uncool-until it saves your life. Motorcycle training reinforces 
that being careful doesn't make you a scared cat; it makes you smart. Cautious riders avoid situations that 
lead to accidents, and as a result, they ride another day.  
Group Riding: It's Fun if You Know What You're Doing  
Riding with your buddies is fun until one person misjudges a turn and disaster befalls the group. A training 
course teaches you how to ride in formation, maintain safe distances, and communicate with signals, so 
your group rides are more "easy cruising" and less "group disaster waiting to happen."  
Recognizing When You're Just Not That Good  
Motorcycle training courses have an excellent way of reminding you that there's always something to learn. 
Maybe you don't know everything about riding, and that's okay. It is better to be humbled in a controlled en-
vironment than to find out the hard way with a paramedic telling you what you did wrong.  
Balancing the Ego and the Throttle  
We all like to think we're invincible but twisting that throttle too hard out of ego or impatience can end in dis-
aster. Training teaches restraint, reminding you that the road doesn't care how good you think you are. It's 
a hard lesson that might save your skin literally.  
Surviving the "Helmet Hair" Dilemma  
Yes, helmets mess up your hair, but they also keep your brain where it belongs in your skull. Motorcycle 
training drives home the importance of protective gear. It may not look cool, but wearing that helmet en-
sures you'll be around to complain about helmet hair rather than becoming a tragic fashion statement.  
Pre-Ride Rituals are a Form of Life Insurance  
Riding without checking your bike's condition is like walking a tightrope with blindfolds on. A motorcycle 
course drills the habit of pre-ride checks-tires, brakes, lights-so you're not halfway down the road when 
your brake lever decides to take a vacation, leaving you hurtling toward an early retirement.  
Don't Let Lane Splitting Turn into Life Splitting  
Lane splitting may shorten your commute to your destination, but it may also shorten your lifespan by sand-
wiching you between two cars. Training courses teach you the correct and safest way to navigate between 
vehicles, reducing your chances of becoming the filling in a metal pancake.  
Know When to Slow Your Roll  
That adrenaline rush is addictive, but speeding through heavy traffic is a fast track to disaster. Motorcycle 
training helps you understand when it's safe to go fast and when to slow down, balancing thrill and caution. 
After all, enjoying the wind in your hair is hard when sailing through the ER.  
Avoiding the "Invisible Bike" Syndrome  
Even the loudest bikes seem to disappear from drivers' awareness. Courses like these teach you to maxim-
ize visibility through intelligent positioning and defensive riding tactics. They ensure you're seen before a 
distracted driver changes lanes without checking their blind spot, saving you from becoming a highway 
ghost story.  
Understanding the Weather's Intentions for You  
Rain, fog, and wind can make your ride go from smooth to terrifying in seconds. A good motorcycle course 
covers how to safely ride through the elements-whether learning to maintain traction in the rain or avoid 
getting blown off course in high winds-but Mother Nature doesn't stand a chance  
The Art of Reading Other Drivers' Minds  
Some motorists often act like they're the only ones on the road, oblivious to motorcycles. Training teaches 
you to anticipate their unpredictable behavior, whether a sudden lane change or an unsignaled turn, so you 
can avoid becoming another hood ornament on their car-or worse, the latest tragic news headline.  
Know How Not to Ride Like You're in a Video Game  
If you think weaving through traffic at high speeds is like playing "Need for Speed," think again. Unlike in 
video games, there are no saving points in real life. Motorcycle training shows you how to safely navigate 
congested streets instead of treating them like a racecourse-without losing your life.  
Braking: More Than Just a Panic Move  
Grabbing the brakes too hard can send you skidding or flipping, making for a very short and painful ride. 

You will learn how to brake smoothly and efficiently without losing control in these courses, turning what 

could've been a crash into a well-executed stop and sparing you from taking flight.  
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1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor ed-

ucational programs such as rider safety, 

public awareness, legislative and affirma-

tive action and, individual freedoms and 

rights. 

2)… To create and promote a positive 

public image of motorcyclists and motor-

cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 

media hype, unfounded propaganda 

and the “Hollywood” image. 

3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 

understanding among motorcyclists, law 

enforcement personnel and the general 

public. 

4)… To serve as an information source on 

matters pertaining to current laws, pend-

ing legislation, personal rights, political in-

clinations of elected officials and their 

constituents, and voter awareness. 

5)… To act as a central responsive agen-

cy to devise and coordinate recreation-

al, legislative, educational, and charita-

ble activities 
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Hello Ladies and Gentlemen 
 
 Every month we try to feature a merchant who will provide members with discounts on merchandise or 
services  
Here is a list of merchants who provide Long Island ABATE members and their families with special pric-
ing on products and or services. This month I would like to review with you some of our supporting mer-
chants. 
 

Adult Games (Bingo) 
Holly, A.K.A. Madame’O phone (631) 877-8276 / (631)-974-9140 Email- Mad-
ameo@monaughtybingo.com  Instagram- @madameonaughtybingo 
Facebook- Madame O’s Naughty Bingo $5.00 Discount with Membership Card 
 

Advertising, Signs, Banners, Truck Lettering and T-shirts and Glass Etching 
 
 Wayne Blast Customs, phone (631) 643-3333/ Website- www.wayneblastcustoms.net 118 Lamar St. 
West Babylon. Wayne provides Members with a 10% discount 
 
Audiology (hearing treatment) 
 
H.E.A.R.S. Audiology Phone- (631) 360-4327 
Website- https://hearsny.com Address- 732 Smithtown Bypass, Smithtown, NY 11787 
Email- info@hearsny.com  10% Discount with Membership Card 
 
Animal Hospital, Pet Care 
 
The Animal Center L.I. Phone- (631) 351-0447 website- https://www.animalcenterli.com  
Address- 20 W Hills Road, Huntington Station NY 11746 
Email- info@animalcenterli.com 10% Discount with Membership Card 
 
Automotive Repair and services  
 
Master Muffler phone (631) 345-5500 website- www.mastermufflerandbrakes.com 395 Middle Country Rd. 
Middle Island Joe provides Members with a 15% discount and performs NYS Inspections on cars tucks 
and motorcycles         
Executive Detailing. Phone (516) 406-3468 Website- http://executivedetailinged.com  Email - generalin-
fo@executivdetailed.com  Eric and Danielle provide Members with a 30% discount on mobile detailing 
services on Cars, Trucks, Motorcycles, Boats and Rvs 
Camper rentals 
CDL Rentals. Phone (631) 805-6595 Instagram. www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALS Email Cdlcamp-
ers@gmail.com Dominick and Caitlyn   give 15% off to Members    
Cutlery and Jewelry 
Keys Cutlery & Keys love Jewelry. Phone (631) 379-1781 (631)379-2565 Website- www.keyscutlery.com  
www.keyslovejewelry.com    @ 2860 Middle Country Rd, Lake Grove, NY 11755. Key and Theresa pro-
vide Members with a 15% on Cutlery and Jewelry  
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https://hearsny.com
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http://executivedetailinged.com
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http://www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALS
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http://www.keyslovejewelry.com
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Custom Watches 
 

192 Watches   Phone (516) 521-5802 Website- www.192watches.com 
Instagram- @192watches and on Facebook. Present Andrew with Membership Card for Special Discount 
 
Exterminating 
 
Conquer Exterminating Phone- (631) 681-3105 Website- https://conquerexterminating.com  Email- https://
conquerexterminating.com/contact-us.html  on Facebook Present Membership Card for 10% Discount on 
services 
 
Food Vendors 
 
Snaporazzo (Hot Dogs and more) Website- https://www.snaporazzo.com 
Email- info@snaporazzo.com  on Instagram and on Facebook  
 

 

Hair and Beauty 
Hair Force One. Phone (631) 467-9800 website www.hairforceoneny.com  1232 Grundy Ave #2 Holbrook 
NY 11741 Vinny provides Members with a 10% discount on goods and services 
Home Improvement 
 
Griff Wolz Phone (631)839-0037 P.O. Box 248, Centereach, NY 11720 
Email- 4672130@gmail.com 
 
Motorcycle parts, service and accessories including apparel.  
Port Jeff Motorcycle store. Phone (631) 476-0722 Website- www.pj-mc.com           Email- Ry-
demc@aol.com   201 Main St. Port Jeff.   Ken provides Members with a 10% discount on most purchases  
First MFG Co. Phone (516) 992-7914 Website- www.firstmfg.com  389 W Sunrise Hwy, Freeport NY 
11520 First Mfg. provides Members with a 30% Discount 
Thunder Bikes. Phone (631) 509-6264 Website- www.thunderbikesli.com  72 Jayne Blvd. Port Jefferson 
station. Ron provides members with a 12% discount on purchases 
Twisted Cycles (888) 539-2408 Website- www.twistedcyclesllc.com 177 Old Medford Ave.(Rt.112)
Patchogue Chris, Debbie and Brian provide members with a 10% discount 
Pet Crematory 
 
Legacy Pet Crematory Phone Suffolk- (631) 800-pets (7387) Nassau- (516) 500-pets (7387) Website- 
www.legacypetcrematory.com Address- 21 Eads St, West Babylon, NY 11704 Email- in-
fo@legacypetny.com  Present Membership Card for Special Pricing 
 
Towing  
Northeast Towing. Phone (631) 474-5355 Address 14 Industrial Rd. 
Port Jefferson Station NY 11776. Website- https://northeasttowingli.com Email-  Northeasttow-
ingli@gmail.com Tommy treats Members like a Motor Club and has the proper equipment to tow Motorcy-
cles safely 

Transportation- (Car service/ Limo/ Airport) 
 
Connections Car Service- Phone (631) 495-2099 Kevin 
Email- limoconnectionkevin@gmail.com 
Present Membership Card for Discount 
  
We at Long Island ABATE are continuously looking for merchants or service providers that are willing to 
provide members with a discount in exchange for exposure to over 1500 members. if you’re interested in 
getting involved please reach out to me at chrisliabate@gmail.com  
Ride safe, be careful and have fun. Chris Beckhans, LI ABATE 
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2010 HD Trike  

35k miles, coil over adj. shocks with 

3"lift  AM,FM,CD player, factory CB, Highway 

pegs. Extra brake/running lights on rear 

trunk,Polyguard protection on rear fenders.  

ASKING 

$16,000  

Call Bob  (631) 513-1589 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



ABATE of ARKANSAS  Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

2011 HD XL1200x 48 Sportster 
All stock w/Python pipes  
1,650 miles  
Showroom condition  
$6900.00 
(631) 981-1271 wk#  
Leave message  
 
I bought the bike in 2019 in CT with 299 miles. It sat in 
someone's garage. My long time mechanic checked it all 
out. I've maintained it every year since. I also threw on new 
tires just to be on the safe side and the pipes.  
I'm not original owner. I have a clear title. 
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2012 Harley Davidson 

IRON 883 

 
The bike has saddle 

bags, small dent in 

the tank. 

4150 MILES 

Asking $4500.00 

Located in Hicksville  

Questions call Dyann 

(631)404.6873 
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2002 Harley Davidson 

Road King 
50k miles must sell $13,000.00  

Contact Bill at 1-516-236-8027 

1989 Harley Davidson ROAD KING 

 
MUST SELL 

Asking $4800.00 

 

(631)965.4394 
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2006 Harley Davidson 

 

CLASSIC 

Electra Glide 

 

 Asking $7000.00 obo  

 

Any Questions call 

Contact Genie 

(937) 760- 9045  
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